Most honored clone dedication holder;
At the Seed Orchard meeting conference dinner September 28, 2007 at Umeå, some clones were dedicated to some forest geneticists. These dedications are since the end of 2007 inscribed into the Swedish clone register, and they will remain there forever. The clones were selected because of their high breeding value for use in the elite clone seed orchard Västerhus, which now is approaching full production.
A special page connecting to Västerhus and these clones has been opened at

http://www-genfys.slu.se/staff/dagl/Froplantager/Vasterhusprojekt/HonorClones.htm
You may download it, as it is unlikely to remain on its current site more than a year, but your family may be interested in the story, so you may want to preserve it among family documents.
The Västerhus seed orchard is described in a paper in the proceedings from the Seed orchard meeting, currently available at

http://www-genfys.slu.se/staff/dagl/Umea07/Proceedings/FriesVhus.pdf
The clones have been used in the first round of seed orchards; their offspring have been an important planting material for several decades already. The clones have now become progeny-tested. The genetic history of these clones will not end, as they have high breeding value, they belong to the Swedish long-term breeding population and will remain in the ancestry for future selections. These clones and their offspring have an important place in the forests of middle “Norrland” (and may be also Finland) till next glaciations. Thus those dedicated these clones can proudly feel as Godparents to a part of the existing and a fast increasing share of the future Swedish forest! The certificate may become an important part of the family heritage.
Since the initial diplomas were shared 2007, seeds have been harvested from a ramets of the clone for subsequent genetic analyses by genetic markers.  The diplomas have been updated and now a sample of the seeds harvested from your clone has been attached to the diploma (on the 2007 years diploma only the seed orchard commercial harvest was attached). Note the uniformity of the seeds; they all have the clone dedicated to you as mother. But beware, handle with care! the seeds are contaminated with unknown fathers, only half of the fathers are Västerhus clones according to our recent results with the DNA-markers! A DNA profile of your clone is likely to become published within short time!
An email with a similar content about my intention was sent those dedicated clones at the end of 2007. This is the follow-up certificate. I had the hope that I should be able to offer larger quantities of seeds from your own clone for planting (some have expressed a desire for that), but the intended project was not funded this year, but hopefully harvests from individual clones will be done next year, so if you want more seeds from your clone, let me hear in summer 2009. A future may come, when you can place yourself surrounded by a forest originating from the clone dedicated to you, even if you do not plant it yourself.  Are you eager to see your own clone in real life? It may be that an excursion is arranged early autumn 2009; a small excursion to the seed orchard will probably occur September 17 2008. This document is dated 08-08-08, because I hope it will bring luck!
Best regards

Umeå August 8, 2008
 

Dag Lindgren






